Warm Greetings Area 9 Family,

We feel grateful to be part of this wonderful fellowship of Al-Anon and looking forward to seeing all of you.

We held our 2019 Gratitude Lunch on Saturday April 13th. The Speakers were wonderful and insightful. We received a lot of positive feedback. The Alateens who attended and spoke were very enthusiastic about the upcoming Conference in June. There is a lot of enthusiasm for our young members in our district. Thank you Charon, the Area 9 Alateen Coordinator, for providing the Alateen speakers.

The second Saturday of every other month; April 13th, August 10th, and Oct 12th, 2019, are workshop dates. We have one slot, Dec 14th, available for a workshop.

August 10th ~ Workshop on the new book. "Sex and Secrets "Intimacy in Alcoholic Relationships & Service Manual October 12th – Workshop on Safety at Alateen meetings.

We stressed the importance of attendance at the June 7th - 9th Assembly. June 8th is our usual workshop date

We feel honored to work with such willing, hardworking and fun members of District 10. We appreciate all the Panel Chairs, GR's and members for their willingness and action.

District 10 has a new information e-mail that the DISL responds to: afgdistrict10info@gmail.com.

We are glad that this cyber version of the "hot line" is up and running.

We have had a few meetings close in our district recently but life does happen and there is always more to come. Even with the Travel Support Team in place and available for visiting, some meetings just can't hold on.

District 10 works closely with our neighbors in D.6 and collaborated with presenting Alateen information to the Lake County School District school counselors meeting that took place late April. We are helping with the planning of the 2019 Alateen Roundup with District 6, which will take place Saturday November 16th, 2019.

Since we have yet to have an Alternate District Representative step up, we both take care of filling his/her responsibilities, for example, reminding the GRs that they are the representatives for The Forum. With many openings for our workshop dates in 2020, we are considering having the Alternate Delegate and Literature Coordinator return for another writing workshop.

We are very excited about the many Public Outreach events happening in our district. Each of the 3 slots of PO are filled and many contacts are being made and presentations are presented.

Our district reports are posted after each district meeting on our website for anyone to view: www.al-anonorlando.org

We are looking forward to the June Assembly and prepared to get, and share, the information provided by our trusted servants.

With Love of Service,

Mary W., DR District 10 Bernie M., DISL, District 10